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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

EMPLOYMENT & ADMINSTRATION COMMITTEE

September 17, 2021
To:
Employment & Administration Committee Members

From:
Monique Cohen, Chief of Legal Counsel 
Re
Renewal of Contracts for Legal Services
My contract as the Chief Legal Counsel expires on November 18, 2021.  Kendall Moore’s contract to serve as Deputy Chief Legal Counsel expires on October 12, 2021.  To extend our current positions, pursuant to RCW 36.32.200, the Council must enter into new, written contracts for each position, to be approved by the Presiding Judge of the King County Superior Court.  The maximum duration of such contracts is two years.

The process to reappoint is as follows:

· The Employment & Administration Committee adopts a motion for each position that the full Council authorizes the Chair of the Employment & Administration Committee to sign a letter of agreement with me and a letter of agreement with Ms. Moore, each of us serving in our positions for an additional two years.

· Upon Council approval, the letters of agreement are signed by the EAC Chair, countersigned by me and Ms. Moore respectfully as reviewed and accepted, and then forwarded to the Presiding Judge of the King County Superior Court for approval.
· Once approved by the Presiding Judge is received, the contracts are authorized for an additional two years, Ms. Moore’s commencing October 13,2021 and mine commencing November 18, 2021. 
ATTACHMENTS:

· Draft contractual letters for employment of Monique Cohen as the Chief Legal Counsel for the Metropolitan King County Council and Kendall Moore as the Deputy Chief Legal Counsel for the Metropolitan King County Council 

· Draft letters to the Presiding Judge of the King County Superior Court requesting approval of the contractual letters 
· RCW 36.32.200

